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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

         Meeting was held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on 
June 26, 2008 

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*



The meeting was called to order at 7:20 with the pledge to the flag.  There were 20 sportsmen in attendances with 11 club represented. Also in attendance were five ECOs including Major Tim Duffy. A motion was made by Gerald Hamm and second by Bob Britton to approve last month’s minutes. The treasurer’s report was read and approved with a motion by Willy Karlu, second by Dewey Irving. We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.


Still haven’t set a date for the demolition of the building located on the land parcel in Esperance, which the County transferred to the Town of Esperance. Waiting on word from Michael West, SCCA’s lawyer, to give us the go ahead.  DEC is already in the process to make this a public fishing access after the site is cleared.  Skeeter Coons has volunteered to bring in machinery to help excavate the building.  We need to set up a date to assist him with this project.  Dave Wood will be POC. 


Don’t forget to volunteer to help out at the Fair Booth.  The fir starts August 5th and goes thru Sunday August 10th.  We will be setting up the fair displays on August 4th starting at 6 PM. The SCCA annual raffle is all set.  Tickets are on sale as we speak.  See Gordon Emerson, Ed Zamjohn, Bob Britton, or Mike Zeh for tickets.  Prizes include the old town canoe (Discovery 15.8), the National Wild Turkey Federation has donated a 25th Commemorative wildlife print for a second year along with Whitetails Unlimited donating annually a Terry Redlin Wildlife print, Senator Seward has again volunteered to donate two $100 gift certificates for two of the prizes, The Bank of Richmondville has also once again donated a $100 Saving Bond, and NBT has donated a $100 Saving Bond.  That will give us seven prizes for the raffle.  The cost of the tickets have once again, been donated by the Family Medical Care Associates, Dr. Burton & Dr. Eckel. They have done this for many of the past SCCA raffles.  


Need to get club applications for all association clubs so when the public asks for information at the SCCA fair booth we will be able to help the clubs out with membership drives. 


The SCCA by-laws are being reviewed and updated.  Bob Britton and Charlie Olsen have volunteered to do this update and then the club delegates will need to vote on the changes before they are finalized.

There will be two archery classes held in August at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. 

1. Registration Aug 4th 7-8 PM Class will be held Aug 9th 8 AM to 4:30 PM.

2. Registration Aug 18th 7-8 PM Class will be held Aug 23rd 8 AM top 4:30 PM.

There will be two Gun Hunter Safety classes held in September at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.

1. Registration Aug 25th 7-8 PM Classes will be held Sept 5th 6-9:30 PM & Sept 6th 8 AM to 4 PM.

2. Registration Sept 8th 7-8 PM Classes will be held Sept 19th 6 –9:30 PM & Sept 20th 8 AM to 4 PM.


Guest Speaker – Alan Rosa NYS Conservation Fund Advisory Board:  Appointed by the Governor, Alan attends a meeting the 1st Monday of each month usually in Albany.  At the last meeting they were told that the conservation fund is in the red.  It is either $8 million to $13 million in the negative unless you take in consideration the back pay and fringe benefit package on the ECO officers which would increase the debt to $23 million to $26 million.  Alan reviewed the Pittman – Robertson Act, a funding mechanism from Excise taxes on ammo, arms, and archery equipment.  There is match requirements which is allocated from the number of hunting & trapping licenses sold along with the land area of the state and a cap of no more than 5%, NY has room to grow. P-R Background: Eligible Uses include Birds & Mammals only along with research, survey and inventory, land management, providing for public use and sportsmen education.  Some ineligible uses include law enforcement, income generation, establishing regulations, stocking, and wildlife damage management.  For the year 2008-2009 NYS P-R Apportion was $6,794,912. This funding is used to pay 20% of DEC Staff, 25% to 30% of the total budget for the Bureau of Wildlife. There is current consideration to budget the 2008 ECO wages from the General Fund.  Because of the aging sportsmen the funds from license sales is dropping.  As sportsmen become eligible to purchase senior license the cost decreases.  Last year there were 82,000 senior licenses sold which means the fund dropped $2,624,000.00.  This will continue unless the younger population starts getting involved with hunting, trapping and fishing.  Alan also is a member of the NYC Sporting Advisory Committee, which is responsible for opening up over 20,000 acres of NYC Watershed lands in the past year. They are also working on getting a water release down the Schoharie Creek, when the new Gilboa Dam is constructed in 2012 for the Schoharie Reservoir. 


Guest Speaker Lieutenant Thomas Harrington: The Lt. Gave a review for our area.  There will be a new ECO class graduating in September with 23 new ECOs. By the fall hunting season we should have a full force for the area.  The 24 hour dispatch number is 1-877-457-5680.  They need our help.  If you see something illegally going on please call in a complaint. He suggested creating habitat for pheasants on state lands.  There is over 33,000 acres of state land available.   He discussed the possibility of an ECON Bloater to advertise violations in the SCCA newsletter. Keith Isles will check on getting some New York Conservation Magazines to hand out at the fair booth. State police diving team removed debris from Looking Glass Pond’s overflow.   


New York State Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Meeting was held June 25.  Pete Innes reported that the 2008-2009 Open Space Plan is ready for submittal. Invasive Species fish (Snake Head) has been found in waters of Region 3.  Colgate Lake repair is on-going, completion date by 09/15/08. Dick Henry, Region 4 Big Game manager retired last Friday, June 20.  There will be a retirement party on August 17th.  He reviewed a meeting held with DEP concerning NYC Cannonsville Reservoir.  There will be boating allowed (canoes & kayaks). All boats must be steamed cleaned each & every time they are launched. Hunting, fishing and trapping will be allowed without a permit on lands with common boundaries with DEC state forest except near reservoirs. There will be some land use permits issued for mountain bikers up near Windham. Gene Kelly, Director for Region 4 and Pete Grannis, NYS DEC Commissioner, meet with NYS Park Manager at Glimmerglass State Park concerning the car top boat launch.  Big boulders have been placed to stop trailers from backing down the bank to launch large size boats. There was some discussion on enhancing the car top boat launch and improving parking. Natural Gas Drilling meetings are ongoing within several counties.  100 acre plus lots are being considered with leases from $7 an acre in northern Schoharie Co. to $50 an acre in parts of Delaware & Broome Counties. The NYS DEC Natural Resource Supervisors meet with Patricia Riexinger, Director of Division of Fish, Wildlife, & Marine Resources, to discuss term limits of NYS FWMB members.  No final decision as of yet. There was a motion made by Dave Mclean, seconded by Walt Bennett to approach our local Senator & Assemblyman about sponsoring a legislative bill to change the term limits of NYS FWMB members. A vote was taken and passed. 
NYS Rifle Pistol Association-alert  June 26, 2008 CONTACT:  Craig J. Miller, Director of Communications (518) 455-3471

SENATOR DALE M. VOLKER STATEMENT ON THE UNITED STATE'S SUPREME COURT RULING ON THE 2ND AMENDMENT (DEPEW, NY) "The Second Amendment protects an individual right to possess a firearm unconnected with service in a militia, and to use that arm for traditional lawful purposes, such as self-defense within the home." (Quote From Today's Supreme Court Decision) By a vote of 5-4, The United States Supreme Court today ruled that the Second Amendment to the United States Constitution guarantees a fundamental, INDIVIDUAL right to own a firearm.  This is a tremendous victory for those us who believe that we have the right to defend ourselves in self-defense and for legal purposes. 

The United State's Supreme Court had not conclusively interpreted the Second Amendment since its ratification in 1791. The amendment reads: "A well regulated militia, being necessary to the security of a free state, the right of the people to keep and bear arms, shall not be infringed."

The basic issue for the Supreme Court Justices was whether the 2nd amendment protects an individual's right to own guns no matter what, or whether that right is somehow tied to service in a state militia.  In clear terms, the United State's Supreme Court said that your right to possess a firearm in your own home is an individual right and has nothing to do with your role, or lack of role, in any militia. 

This is a tremendous victory for those who believe in an individual’s right to own a legal firearm.

NYS Assembly Message: The Supreme Court's ruling today in District of Columbia v. Heller will not deter the Assembly in its continued efforts to balance the rights of New Yorkers under the Second Amendment with our moral and constitutional obligation to protect children and all New Yorkers from the scourge of gun violence. While the decision does not affect New York State's existing gun laws, it does strike down the District of Columbia's common-sense requirement that guns be made inoperable while kept in the home - a measure clearly intended to protect children and families. The Assembly will continue to take the lead in pressing for meaningful, common-sense regulation of guns, so that we may never again hear the story of a child accidentally shot because a gun was not safely locked away or disabled.  

NYS DEC ANNOUCEMENTS: For Release: Tuesday, June 3, 2008 DEC and APA Announce Formation of Interagency Quiet Waters Working Group For Adirondack Park. New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Pete Grannis and Adirondack Park Agency (APA) Chairman Curt Stiles today announced the formation of an interagency "Quiet Waters Working Group for the Adirondack Park." The working group will evaluate lakes, ponds and rivers in the Park for potential designation as "quiet water," meaning that motorized craft would be prohibited. The working group will be comprised of staff from DEC and APA, and will actively solicit input from local officials, community groups, outfitters, sportsmen, and other stakeholders. "There are too few places in the Adirondacks where paddlers can experience the tranquility of a motor less water body," Commissioner Grannis said. "With the increasing popularity of paddling, DEC wants to explore the possibility of expanding 'quiet waters' opportunities. This is part of our effort to increase opportunities for all recreational users of the Adirondacks. DEC is committed to involving local communities, outfitters, sportsmen and paddlers in this process." "The Adirondack Park has long been viewed by visitors and residents of New York as a place of both exceptional beauty and a location where they can find solitude, a connection with the natural world and a break from the working world. More and more communities in the Park are embracing a common theme that the attraction of the Adirondacks is the quality recreational experiences, the scenic vistas and the tranquil way of life that we enjoy," Chairman Stiles said. 

 "The St. Regis Canoe Area is one excellent example of the few locations in the Park which provide a motor less backcountry paddling experience. Recent state land acquisitions, as well as numerous opportunities along our Wild, Scenic and Recreational River system in the Park, need to be evaluated and assessed for additional camping facilities to effectively respond to increased use and demand for traditional forms of water-based recreation, including canoes, kayaks and guide boats."  

The working group will develop draft recommendations for lakes, ponds and rivers to be potentially designated quiet waters. The recommendations will be developed with input from local communities, sportsmen, outfitters, paddlers and other stakeholders, and will be subject to public comment and review.  The Adirondack region boasts thousands of lakes, rivers and streams, and a wide variety of habitats, including unique wetland types and old-growth forests. Currently, the St. Regis is the lone designated canoe area. It represents just 1 percent of the lakes in the Park and 0.6 percent of acres - but has had a very positive effect on small businesses and outfitters in Franklin and, Essex Counties.

NYSCC: 75th Anniversary  coming up.  The council is looking for donations to help pay for the expense of printing a 4 page information letter to disperse at the county fairs across the state.  President Harold Palmer sends an update on the results of the Youth Bill vote in the NYS Assembly.  June 19th, 2008. Bill #A 11033 went to the full body of the Assembly today and PASSED with a vote of 92-14.  Assembly Bill# 11033 passed the Assembly EnCon Committee on May 20th.  It was sent to the Codes Committee and passed on June 17th.  On June 18th it passed the Ways and Means Committee.  Also on June 18th it passed the Rules Committee.

 
S 8228 passed the Senate EnCon Committee on May 28th and was sent to the Rules Committee.  The Senate was waiting to see what happens in the Assembly before moving it to the floor for a vote.  I was informed that it will be on the agenda for June 20th.  Thank You, Harold

Junior Hunter / Trapper Mentor Bill A 11033 / S 8228 went to the Governor’s office on July 11th. 

 
NOW is the time to contact Governor Paterson's office to urge him to sign A 11033 / S 8228!  If you have not already done so, fax a message in support of the Junior Hunter / Trapper Mentor Bill to 518-486-9652.  There is no time to send letters -- we must fax our message for immediate delivery!  Fax number is 518-486-9652 Attn: Ms. Terryl Brownclemons; Acting Counsel to the Governor.
Trout Unlimited: Planted 300 trees in the town of Broome. Meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the first Tuesday of the month.

Jeep Club: There will be a Jeep Meet/feast on September 13th at Gables on route 7 in Cobleskill.  They will have trail rides and a BBQ.  Expecting upwards of 60 vehicles. 

SUNY Cobleskill College:  SUNY Cobleskill has received a $43 million grant of which several buildings are being replaced including the fish hatchery. 

Conesville Rod & Gun Club: The club received 450-day old  chicks to raise for pheasant soft release. Released 320 soft release pheasants recently.  Created habitat areas on NYC Watershed lands for pheasant releases.  The club would like to see NYS DEC stock trout in the Bearkill Stream and the Manorkill Stream.   NYS DEC approved 50 birds for this Fall Youth Pheasant Hunt.       

Whitetails Unlimited:  The next meeting will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on August 4 so tickets for the fall banquet can be handed out to sell.  The banquet package was ordered at the June meeting. Our next meeting will be held in August when tickets for this Fall’s banquet will be made available for the September 28th Diner/Auction. There will also be chances sold on a Browning A-Bolt 30-06. The drawing will be held at the September Diner. For chances please contact John Bloomer or Mike Zeh.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html.    

Long Path Hiking Club Open Space is purchasing for a way out of the Packkill.  The club did a lot of work cleaning up from all the storm blowdowns.  Looking for additional lands up near Huntersfield. If you would like to join and become a part of this organization, please contact the Long Path North Hiking Club at PO Box 855 Schoharie, NY 12157. If you need additional information about Club activities, etc., please call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039. Dues are: Individual Member: $5.00; Family Membership: $10.00; Supporting Group: $15.00; Sustaining Membership: $25.00; Life Membership: $150.00 All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY.

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Trap shots will be held on every third Saturday, all Summer. POC is Bob Siple or Ed Zamjohn.  

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library. The club will be involved with promoting their club "at the SCCA cabin" during fair week.  Last month the Cobleskill Reservoir holding pond was stocked with about 200 Tiger and Brown Trout. The fish stocked were approximately 15’ to16” in length. The money for the stocking came from the "$10.00 Fish Stocking Button" sales. Fisherman and other interested folks are still encouraged to purchase the buttons for this and future stocking programs. Contact Joe Moore (518) 234-2891 to contribute. 

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 15 in attendance at last meeting.  Trap shooting continues every Friday night at 6:30 PM. The club received $500 in donations from the United Presbyterian Church. to help with the cost of the Youth Archery program done in the Winter months. There will be a Muzzleloader Shoot at the club on July 26th & 27th.  POC is Bob Britton 827-7024 or Wayne Seaburg, 827-6076.  Tickets for this year’s Dec. raffle are available. See Bob Britton. Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  
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West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:    On June 28th the club joined the Town of Fulton Historical Society in sponsoring the 5-K run & walk, which was held at the Valley Soccer Facilities. There were close to 50 runners in the event. The club is also in the process of seeking the necessary permission from DEC to repair the handicapped fishing facility at Looking Glass Pond.  DEC will survey the pond again this summer to see what recommendations as to fish stocking. 
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The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:45 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike  
 
July’s meeting for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be at the Cobleskill Fair grounds, on Thursday, July 24th beginning at 6:00 PM.  
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